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News  
Well done on a great BACK IN ACTION! start to on site learning team! 

Calm organised TOGETHER! 
BRILLIANT! 

Some of us ς our students included ς are showing signs of cellular fatigue ς of being tired. 
This is totally normal and logical. 

It takes a lot of energy to be at our best and ready for learning. 
We are all remembering school routines and expectations. 

You can help by making sure your children are in bed on time, in a calm, cool, bedroom WITHOUT 
any TVs, phones, iPads or computers to keep them awake and distracted. 

IŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ Ǝƻ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ŜǉǳƛǇǇƛƴƎ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜǎǘΦ 
We are also concentrating on being respectful and friendly and we are all ς especially students - 

connecting with each other again in thoughtful, kind ways. 
 

We are remembering the Fairhills way of belonging and of being part of the team. 
aŀƪƛƴƎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳr child 

can: 

¶ talk to  

¶ share things with and confide in 
Strong friendships allow children to grow into well-adjusted adults with strong social skills. 
The role of friends 
Parents and friends play a different role in the life of a child.  
You can help your child to make long-term decisions about things like their values and morals.  
¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƘƻǊǘ-term choices. This could include: 

¶ the way they dress 

¶ their hobbies 

¶ the things they like to do in their spare time 
Talk to your child about their friends 
¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎ Ŏŀƴ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ 
It is the quality of friends that your child has that is important, not the number. Whether your child 
Ƙŀǎ ƻƴŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΣ ƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜΦ !ǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ 
do fine. 
Sometimes your child will argue with their friends. Not all arguments are bad. They are an important 
part of growing up. 
Talk to your child about 

¶ what things they like to do with their friends 

¶ the things they like about their friends 

¶ the ways your child could show their friends how much they mean to them 

¶ how their friendships are going 
If there are problems, this gives your child a chance to talk to you about them. 
Listen to your child and use open-ended questions. These are questions that can't be answered with 
a simple yes or no. 
Talk to your child about YOUR friends 
Talking to your child about your own friends and friendship history, shows them how to be a friend 
and have friends. 
Use examples and explain to your child the time and effort you put into your own friendships 
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Talk about forgiveness 
{ƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ Řƻ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǳǇǎŜǘ ǳǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ŜƴŘΦ 
Understanding that everyone makes mistakes is an important lesson to learn. 
Help your child make friends 
Friendships are usually made between people who have the same interests. Making friends can take 
time. Some children find it easy to make friends. Others find it difficult. You know your child best. 
If you know your child is nervous or shy when making friends, you can encourage them to: 

¶ say hello and smile 

¶ look for another child who seems shy and talk to them 

¶ ask questions to start a conversation, like what school did you go to last year or do you like 
maths, music, running? 

¶ listen to other children when they are talking and find out if they have things in common 
¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŎŜ ǿŜΩǊŜ fully out of LOCKDOWN, get them 
involved in clubs or groups. This means they can make friends with children outside of school too. 
Social media and friendships 
The internet lets young people make friends in new ways. Friendships made through social media 
are different from real-life friendships. These friendships let your child 

¶ talk about sensitive issues without feeling judged 

¶ experiment with their identity in an anonymous way 
Make sure your child is staying safe. Pay attention to their online friendships and social media 
activity. 
Friendships and moving to secondary school 
Friends help each other make the move from primary to secondary school easier. 
Your child will have made strong friendships at primary school. Your child might want to stay with 
their friends and go to the same secondary school. They might choose to go to a different school. 
You can help your child keep their current friends and make new friends at their new school.  
Friendships need time, attention and trust if they are going to last.  
You should encourage your child to spend quality time with their new and old friends. 
 

Students & Families leaving at the end of 2021: 
If your child/ren IS / ARE NOT in the 2021 Year 6 group, please let the office staff know if you will 

not be at Fairhills in 2022. 
This is REALLY important for the organisation of resources for 2022. 

 
Each Victorian Government school accesses 4 School Council approved student free Curriculum days 
per year. Fairhills PS has 2 of these days left. We use these days to plan curriculum, organise 
resources and upskill our practice. We want to cause the least disruption to our families, so for this 
reason the 2 remaining 2021 Curriculum days will be held on the last 2 days of Term 4 2021. 

 
School Council approved Student free 

Curriculum Days 

¶ Thursday 16 DECEMBER 2021 

¶ Friday       17 DECEMBER 2021 
NO students are required at school on these days. 

The last day of Term 4 2021 will be Wednesday 15 DECEMBER dismissal 3.30PM. 
Keep safe and well 

Take care 
Moi 
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Prep 2022 Transition 
It has been great to welcome all our 2022 Prep 
kids to our Ready, Set Go Pre-Prep Transition 
Program in Term 4!  
 
For those yet to enrol, please get in contact with 
us ASAP and we'd be happy to help! If any FPS 
families know of someone yet to enrol, please 
encourage them to call us.  
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Junior News 

Reading:  
In reading, the Junior school has continued to practise our CAFÉ reading strategies. In prep, we have 
been learning about Eagle Eye, Stretchy Snake and Chunky Monkey. Eagle Eye reminds us to look at 
the pictures for clues when reading. Stretchy Snake helps us to slowly stretch out a word and 
importantly to blend the sounds back together. Chunky Monkey reminds us to chunk words into 
parts.  
 

              

 

 

 

 
 
In Grade 1 and 2, we have been practising Features Flamingo, Punky Pelican and Purpose Pig. 
Features Flamingo reminds us to use non-fiction features such as headings, diagrams and captions to 
ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘΦ tǳǊǇƻǎŜ tƛƎ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ŎǊŜŀǘƛng the text ς to 
persuade, inform or entertain. Punky Pelican reminds us to use the punctuation and scoop our 
phrases together.  

 

 

 
               
 

 
 
 
Writing:  
In Prep we have continued to focus on the sounds - ΨƛƎƘΩ ŦƻǊ κƛŜκ ŀǎ ƛƴ ƘƛƎƘ ƻǊ ƴƛƎƘǘ, ΨƻǿΩ Ŧƻr /oa/ as 
in the words low or grow and ΨƻǿΩ ŦƻǊ κƻǳκ ŀǎ ƛƴ ŦǊƻǿƴ ƻǊ ŎƭƻǿƴΦ 
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The Preps have been learning about opinion writing. We have been sharing our opinion on fruit, 
crayons, vegetables, animals, activities and lots more.  
 
The Grade 1/2s have been focusing on persuasive writing. They have been writing to persuade 
families, teachers and friends about the best pet, food and clothes. This week we have been focusing 
on using persuasive language when advertising a product we have invented. Get those inventing 
caps on! 

 

 
 

 
Mathematics:  
In Prep, we have been focusing on counting to 20. We have been using number lines to practise 
counting forwards and backwards. We have also learned about the number names between 10 and 
20. The preps have also continued their focus on subitising by using their eyes to identify the 
number of objects in a set without counting them.  
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We have also been learning about Mass if objects are heavy or light. We even hefted some objects 
around our houses. We also sorted and measured the Capacity - the amount or how much 
something can hold - of items around our house. How many blocks can your saucepan hold? This 
week we are focusing on length, this is how we describe how long or short something is. 

 
The Grade 1/2s have been reviewing place value and breaking numbers into hundreds, tens and 
ones using MABs. We have been learning about fractions of a whole. We can find fractions of 
numbers, objects or groups.  
 
We have also explored chance language to describe events such as certain, likely, unlikely and 
ƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ DǊŀŘŜ мκнǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƴŀƭƻƎǳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪΣ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ǘƻΣ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ 
past and half past the hour. We have been practising drawing clocks, telling the time and converting 
analogue to digital time.         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders: 
­ Assistance and support- If you need support for your child with their learning or help 

accessing anything, please contact your classroom teacher or the school office. 
­ Hats are back!- Iŀǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ΨwΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜΦ  

 
Celebrations: 
× Congratulations to the whole Junior School on a fabulous start to the term, launching into 

your Remote Learning. 
× Fantastic job returning to onsite school this week! We are so proud of how hard students are 

continuing to work with our transition to onsite learning.  
× Thank you to everyone who made magnificent bird feeders for the JSC Spring Challenge 

throughout the past few weeks, they look excellent! 
 
Keep up the fantastic effort everyone!  
Miss Hayes, Mrs Minas, Miss Morrison and Miss Robinson 
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  Senior News 
  
We have been very busy in grade 3- 6 this term, with lots of fantastic learning opportunities. 
Reading: 
We have used a variety of books fiction and nonfiction and have covered the following 
comprehension skills. 

1. Finding the main idea. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2. Working out why the author has written a book ς ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
3. Analysing why an event happens in a book or why a character behaves in a particular way ς 

cause and effect 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


